STONEBRIDGE COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION (SCA)

MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEMBERS' MEETING HELD

NOVEMBER 29, 2012

I.  Attendance.  The special meeting of the SCA Members convened at 7:00 p.m., November 29, 2012 at the Golf Club at StoneBridge club house.  A voluntary roll was taken and 70 families were represented.  The following SCA Directors and officers were present:


a.  Randy Hall, President


b.  Kay Cason, Vice President


c.  Clay Crenshaw, Director


d.  Art Schuldt, Architectural Review Authority

II.     Introduction and Overview.  This was a special meeting of the Members called by the Board to promote the ongoing formation of the Neighborhood Watch cadre in StoneBridge, and to inform the Members of the recent surge in vehicle break-ins in the neighborhood.  


a.  Randy welcomed the Members and outlined the agenda giving a brief overview of the evening's presentations and stressing the importance of the Neighborhood Watch organizational meeting currently scheduled for 7:00 P.M. on January 8, 2013 in the golf club house.    


b.  Kay briefed the Members on the most recent vehicle break-ins and the modus operendi of the thief of thieves targeting the StoneBridge neighborhood.  She detailed precautions that Members can and should take to safeguard their homes and property. 


c.  Member Kevin Cavenaugh, one of the most recent victims of the thief and a federal law enforcement agent, described the break-in of his vehicle and the actions he has taken to identify and apprehend the individual responsible.  Mr. Cavenaugh displayed photographs of an individual believed to be involved in the theft and described the vehicle he is believed to drive and asked attendees to report any sightings of the man or his automobile.


d.  The above presentations were followed by a brief question-and-answer period.

III .  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 P.M. with thanks to all those attending. 

Respectfully Submitted By:

Randall S. Hall

President, 2012-13

